City of New Pedford

IN COMMITTEE

April 27, 2023

The Honorable City Council
133 William Street
New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Public Safety & Neighborhoods, at a meeting held on Monday, April 10, 2023
considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillors Lima and Morad, requesting, that the New Bedford Public
Schools Department investigate the feasibility of establishing an executive level position that is solely
focused on public safety within the City’s public schools, and that such a position be equal in rank to the
current New Bedford Public Schools Department Executive Director positions of Executive Director
Human Capital Services, Executive Director of Educational Access and Pathways, and Executive Director
of Special Education and Student Services, and further, that Superintendent Thomas Anderson, Police Chief
Paul Oliveira, Fire Chief Scott Kruger, Director of Emergency Medical Services Michael Thomas, Director
of Emergency Management Brian Nobrega, the Mayor’s Chief of Staff Neil Mello, and New Bedford
Educators Association President Tom Nickerson appear before the Committee on Public Safety &
Neighborhoods to discuss the feasibility of establishing said executive level position. (Ref’d 10/13/2022.)

On motion by Councillor Morad and seconded by Councillor Burgo, the Committee VOTED: To
recommend that the City Council take “NO FURTHER ACTION” on the WRITTEN MOTION,
Councillors Lima and Morad, requesting, that the New Bedford Public Schools Department investigate the
feasibility of establishing an executive level position that is solely focused on public safety within the City’s
public schools, and that such a position be equal in rank to the current New Bedford Public Schools
Department Executive Director positions of Executive Director Human Capital Services, Executive
Director of Educational Access and Pathways, and Executive Director of Special Education and Student
Services, and further, that Superintendent Thomas Anderson, Police Chief Paul Oliveira, Fire Chief Scott
Kruger, Director of Emergency Medical Services Michael Thomas, Director of Emergency Management
Brian Nobrega, the Mayor’s Chief of Staff Neil Mello, and New Bedford Educators Association President
Tom Nickerson appear before the Committee on Public Safety & Neighborhoods to discuss the feasibility
of establishing said executive level position. This motion passed by a voice vote.

IN COMMITTEE ON PUBLIC SAFETY & NEIGHBORHOODS
Councillor Brian K. Gomes, Chairt%m
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CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL
' October 13, 2022

WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting, that the New Bedford Public Schools Department investigate the feasibility of
establishing an executive level position that is solely focused on public safety within the City’s
public schools, and that such a position be equal in rank to the current New Bedford Public Schools
Department Executive Director positions of Executive Director Human Capital Services,
Executive Director of Educational Access and Pathways, and Executive Director of Special
Education and Student Services; and further, that Superihtendent Thomas Anderson, Police
Chief Paul Oliveira, Fire Chief Scott Kruger, Director of Emergency Medical Services Michael
Thomas, Director of Emergency Management Brian Nobrega, the Mayor’s Chief of Staff Neil
Mello, and New Bedford Educators Association President Tom Nickerson appear before the
Committee on Public Safety & Neighborhoods to discuss the feasibility of establishing said
executive level position. (To be Referred to the Committee on Public Safety &
Neighborhoods.)

Scott J. Lima, Councillor Ward Five

Linda M. Morad, Councillor at Large




